Faculty Senate

Friday, January 27, 2017 @ 9:00 a.m.
Battle Mountain– #3; Elko – GTA #130; Ely – #114; Pahrump – #124; Winnemucca– #115
          MEETING MINUTES

Voting Representatives: Kevin Hodur, Brandy Nielsen, Matt Nicholes, Steven Scilacci, Laura Pike, Michele Husbands, Oscar Sida, Justine Stout, Eric Walsh, Jinho Jung, Daniel Bergey, Scott Gavorsky, Pat Anderson, Delores Whittaker, Janie Moore (P), Brian Zeiszler (P), Robert Hannu
Absent Voting Members:  Veronica Nelson, Sarah Carone (P), Lynette Macfarlan (P)
Other Members Present: George Kleeb, Glen Tenney, Byron Calkins, Cindy Hyslop, Dorinda Friez, Brandis Senecal, Xunming Du, Lynne Owens, Rita Bagwe, Jonathan Foster, David Sexton, Janice King, Angie de Braga, Annie Hicks, Season Riley
Visitors: Lisa Frazier
I. Approval of minutes – Action
a. Brandy Nielsen moved to approve the minutes of December 9, 2016. Scott Gavorsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
II. GUEST/PUBLIC COMMENT – Information 
III. senate chair report – Information/Possible Action
1. PC- No Report
2. Cathy McAdoo Contact Information- John has sent out an email with Cathy’s contact information. Cathy would like to know what is taking place at GBC (events and news). Cathy would like to visit Senate a couple times a year, if not more.
3. Committee on Diversity and Inclusion……………………………………Action
This committee is in response to faculty requests last semester. Establishes a committee in addition to current diversity committee that has been working the last few years. John mentioned that every NSHE institution struggles with this issue and hopes that this ad hoc committee will increase the conversation. Angie de Braga is the Diversity Officer for GBC and has done a great job for the institution. John opened the topic up for discussion. 
Daniel Bergey asked what the goal for the committee. 

There are three initiatives. 

1. Develop a holistic comprehensive definition of diversity and inclusion for GBC

2. Develop systematic applications of the principles of diversity and inclusion
3. Gather reports of data and analyses related to equity in recruiting, hiring, salary, promotion, tenure and evaluation in faculty, and recruiting enrolling and graduating students.

The attachment in the packet includes a list of members. This has been organic and changes back and forth. Members include Annie Hicks, Kevin Hodur, Adriana Mendez, Laurie Walsh, Season Riley and John Rice. Angie de Braga and Lynne Owens are ex-officio members. Faculty can request to participate in this committee.

Scott Gavorsky made a motion to approve the ad hoc committee, Justine Stout seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

4. Presidential Search Advisory Committee
Administrative and teaching faculty have been chose and the meeting will take place on February 1. All information on the meetings is completely public.
IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a. Academic Standards – No Report 
b. Part-time Instructors – Verbal Report
There will be a part-time open house on February 8. A poster will go out this afternoon once approved. Open house will take place from 3-7pm in HTC. Part-time instructors can get help with WebCampus, Big Blue Button, email or other access issues. There will be food and beverages.

Pat Anderson offered to provide trainings after 5pm or on the weekends for the part-time faculty.
c. Assessment – Written Report 
d. Budget & Facilities – Verbal
Dorinda reminded faculty of the deadline for equipment purchases (March 31). There is around $80,000 that still needs to be spent.

e. Compensation & Benefits – No Report
f. Curriculum & Articulation – Written, Action 
The Curriculum and Articulation Committee met on November 7, 2016.

Items for approval:
· ENG 240 – Digital Literacy and Composition

· MATH 126E – Small changes in the catalog description, including updating material covered, shortening description, and replacing “Accuplacer” with “placement” test in light of the introduction of ALEKS.

· MATH 126 – Small changes in catalog description to more accurately reflect material covered, and replacing “Accuplacer” with “placement” test.

Informational items:

· EMS 206 – Remove “Instructor permission required” from prerequisite.

· EMS 210 – Remove “Instructor permission required” from prerequisite.

· EMS 214 – Remove “Instructor permission required” from prerequisite.

· Add ENG 240 as options for the AA English Program Requirements.

· Add ENG 240 and WMST 101 options for the 9 credits of prerequisite English courses required for entrance into the BA English program

· TA 100 – Add prerequisite: IT 106

· IT 103 – Add prereqs: IT 106 and 201

· IT 105 – Add prereqs: IT 103, 106, 201, 209, 214, 216; TA 100

· IT 201 – Add prereqs: IT 106, 216; TA 100

· IT 207 – Add prereqs: IT 103, 106, 201, 209, 214, 216; TA 100

· IT 209 – Add prereqs: IT 106, 216; TA 100

· IT 210 – Add prereqs: IT 103, 105, 106, 201, 207, 208, 209, 214, 216; TA 100

· IT 214 – Add prereqs: IT 106, 216, 201, 209; TA 100

· IT 216 – Add prereq: IT 106

· IT 220 -- Add prereqs: IT 103, 105, 106, 201, 207, 208, 209, 214, 216; TA 100

· INT 496 – Remove INT 400 as a prerequisite

· Change prerequisite minimum grade for all MATH classes from D- to C-. This includes the following classes: MATH 95, 96, 97, 116, 120, 122, 123, 126, 126e, 127, 128, 181, 182, 283, 251, 285, 310, 314, 330, 331, 333, 352, 475

You are encouraged to continue to submit changes to the Curriculum & Articulation Committee this semester, but please be aware that all changes that come forward this semester will apply to the 2018-2019 catalog.

Motion made by Scott Gavorsky, Brandy Nielsen seconded, no abstentions, motion carries. 

g. Department Chairs – Witten Report
h. Distance Education – Written, Action
Bob Hannu presented the Basic Guidelines for Online Courses. Lisa Frazier gave some history on the topic. She discussed that with the financial aid audit last spring, auditors wanted copies of every document from five courses. They also wanted a distance education presentation. The auditors wanted to see substantial interaction evidence in the courses. An online course policy was put together and presented with the hope that it would be approved through Faculty Senate. The auditors accepted the document. Lisa passed out a document to the Senate that shows the NSHE policy. 
Oscar Sida asked what the expectations are from the regulatory bodies. Oscar feels that if we develop standards then GBC needs to know what we are being measured against.

Scott Gavorsky would like GBC to contact NSHE attorneys and our accrediting body. Scott feels that financial aid operatives should not affect how faculty teach courses.  

Bob mentioned that these are guidelines. The document needs to be voted on and then it can be adjusted from there. This may not be the last document.

Brandy Nielsen asked about 1a under the Training and Review section. Lisa asked to amend the document and remove 1a. 
Laura Pike moved to approve the document with the amendment of removing 1a under the Training and Review section. Scott Gavorsky seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

i. Faculty & Administrative Evaluations – No Report
j. Faculty/Staff Safety – No Report
k. Gen Ed Committee – No Report
l. Library – Written Report

m. Personnel – Written Report 
n. Student Relations – No Report 
Non-senate Committees
o. Arts and Cultural Enrichment – Verbal Report
Cowboy Poetry gathering is taking place and on Thursday, February 2 from 11:00 - 12:15 Andy Wilkinson will be performing at GBC. At 1:00 - 2:15 in GTA 130 Adam Burke will be presenting.

12th annual GBC Film Festival will take place February 9, 10, and 11. There will also be films on the 17th and 18th. Justine will be sending out trailers and information via email. 

The Cowboy Poetry speakers will be offered IAV.

p. Child Care Center Advisory Committee – No Report
q. Virtual Humanities Center – Written Report
r. iNtegrate 2 Ad Hoc – Written Report 
s. TAACCCT – Written Report

t. Teacher Education Committee – No Report
u. BA Social Science- No Report
v. BA Natural Resources- No Report
V. UNFINISHED BUSINESS – Information
VI. NEW BUSINESS – Information 
VII. INFORMATION – 
The Governor’s State of the State address was encouraging. 
The council of Senate Chairs want to send a joint resolution to the legislature regarding funding for COLA merit and PEB increases. The chancellor said that he is confident that the Governor is looking at a COLA increase. John said he would share the document and draft with everyone.
VIII. PUBLIC COMMENT – Information

Pat Anderson publicly acknowledge Kayla McCarson for the roll out of the new safety app. There has been an article in the Elko paper as well as the NV Division of Emergency Management. 

IX. ADJOURNMENT – Possible Action
a. Moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:43.
CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL
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